LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 27 May 2020

PRESENT:  Councillors Bray (Chair), Goulden and Sweeting,  
Ward Councillor Bayram attended the meeting.

Apologies were received from Councillors Yarrow and Moore.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey
The Parish Council met virtually using Zoom.
24/20
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 
25/20
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 26 February 2020 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chair.
26/20
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present.  
27/20 LOCAL AUTHORITIES AND POLICE AND CRIME PANELS (CORONAVIRUS) (FLEXIBILITY OF LOCAL AUTHORITY AND POLICE AND CRIME PANEL MEETINGS) (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2020 – The regulations had been enacted to allow local councils to continue to function during the coronavirus restrictions.  Local authorities were now temporarily allowed to meet virtually, as long as residents were able to listen to, and where practical, to see councillors.  The Clerk advised that NALC guidance was that Council meetings constituted a public gathering and were therefore not allowed under the current Government restrictions.  The requirement to hold an annual general meeting had been temporarily withdrawn, with council appointments (e.g. chairman, deputy chairman) remaining in post until May 2021 or until a council resolved otherwise.  Meeting notices were only required to be posted on a website, as use of notice boards was not considered to be in keeping with social distancing requirements.  The requirement for councillors to attend a meeting every 6 months had not been withdrawn however, although it was noted that a council could resolve to grant a leave of absence.  It was agreed to add this agenda item to the next meeting in case it was required.   

28/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPATE – There were no updates not already covered on the agenda.  

29/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bayram advised that East Riding of Yorkshire Council committee meetings had restarted using Zoom as software updates had taken place to prevent instances of “Zoom Bombing” that had been reported in the media.  Cllr Bayram had noticed that there had been a high number of new planning applications submitted during lockdown, although none had been for Laxton.  Many of the local communities had set up community support teams to help people in the area, and Gilberdyke and Howden were noted in particular.   
30/20
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, Planning Approval:  Erection of timber shed, Poplar Cottage, Back Street Laxton
ii. ERYC Postponement of Village Walkabouts

iii. ERYC – Various COVID19 Updates
iv. ERNLLCA – Various COVID19 Updates

v. ERYC – Land ownership Query

vi. YAS – Request for weekly check of Defibrillator

vii. ERYC – Fallen waymaker added to replacement list

viii. Complaint from Resident re Parking on Back Street

ix. Resident Correspondence re Bench

x. ERNLLCA - Newsletter
ii) that the Clerk would discuss the land ownership query with Councillor Collins iii) the Clerk would write to the resident regarding parking on the pavement and iv) that the Council would formally record its thanks to Councillor Sweeting for agreeing to carry out weekly checks of the Laxton and Saltmarshe Defibrillators.    
31/20 further actions required to support the Community during COVID-19 – The Parish Council discussed the support available to residents who were shielding or self-isolating due to the outbreak, coordinated through the community Whatsapp group.  It was considered that there was a good network in place and all those who needed support were able to access it.


Resolved – i) further to resident’s feedback, it was not considered that any additional support was required at this stage of the outbreak and ii) that the Council should record its thanks through Whatsapp, Facebook and the website to all residents and businesses who had supported the community through door knocking, shopping, cooking, dog walking etc during these challenging times 
32/20 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES– Councillor Goulden commented that the public footpath that from Trandy Lane Bridge into Kilpin had been closed for more than two months.  Councillors enquired as to the status of the Cotness footbridge and whether windfarm funding could be used to reinstate this part of the Transpennine Way.  It was noted that the public footpath by the Delph had lost two of its signposts following flaying.  It was also noted that the public footpath to Metham house was not marked as a right of way.  

Resolved – i) that the Clerk would report the footpath issues at Trandy Lane Bridge and at the Delph and would enquire about the Cotness Footbridge status ii) that Councillor Sweeting would share a picture of the OS Map in the Bricklayers Arms showing the public footpath to Metham House marked  

33/20 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts would be paid:
i. ERNLLCA Membership - £284.58

ii. Laxton Victory Hall, 2019 Rent - £110.00
34/20
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved– That the next meeting would be held on the 24 June 2020.  The meeting would be virtual unless social distancing regulations permitted a physical meeting.      
SIGNED:
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